

Government of Gouvernement des Northwest Territories Territoires du Nord-Ouest

RECEIVED MAY DE 2019

Mr. Paul Heyens Alberta Construction Association 18004-107 AVENUE NW EDMONTON AB T5S 2J5

Dear Mr. Heyens:

APR 2 6 2019

Letter of Support for National Trade Corridor Fund Applications

On behalf of the Department of Infrastructure, I would like to thank you for your letter of support, which was included in the Government of the Northwest Territories' submissions under the National Trade Corridor Fund for the Slave Geological Province Corridor and the Frank Channel Bridge projects.

If funding is approved by the federal government, this project will increase the resiliency of the transportation system by adapting to the impacts of climate change, address the transportation needs of Northern communities, including safety and economic development, lower costs for mineral exploration, and increase the development potential of mineral resources in the Northwest Territories.

We appreciate your support to strengthen the case for federal investment, bringing us closer to achieving our shared vision of prosperity.

Sincerely,

Wally Schumann

Minister

Infrastructure